## Victory Sidelights

## Housewives Urged to Join Victory Volunteer Gorps

Housewives in Washington are being canvassed this week for membership in the Victory Volunteer Corps, Mrs. Olive Swinney of the civilian mobilization division of the civilian defense office announced last night.

Area chairmen of the civilian mobilization group have received application blanks for housewives who want to sign up to visit assigned families in her block and instruct them in necessary war information. Mrs. Swinney said that this service would be a counterpart of the air raid warden service.

of the air raid warden service.
Conrad Van Hyning, civilian mobilization chief, announced the appointment of Mrs. Virginia 12.
Sholar to the staff to assist area chairmen in the organization of the Victory Volunteer Corps. Mrs.
Sholar has served as recreation secretary of the Y. W. C. A. for the past five years.

## Plaque Honors District Employes in Service

A memorial plaque bearing the names of the 849 District Government employes now in military service was unveiled by Engineer Commissioner Charles W. Kutz on he first floor of the District Building yesterday afternoon.

The plaque, which is 6 feet high, is made of black Carrara glass, and had the names inscribed on it in gold leaf. Room is left on it for additional names to be inserted.

As the head of each department read off the names of members of his department on the roll, Kutz pointed out that every branch of the service, from the Marines to the WAVES, is represented on the scroll.

## WPB Recreation Center To Hold Monthly Dance

The War Production Board Recreation Center will hold its monthly dance tomorrow at 8 p. m. in Roosevelt High School, it was announced yesterday by Don Simpson, president of the group. Jimmy Scott's Orchestra will be featured.